
                               Happy Trails 4 Wheel Drive Club 
 
                                          Minutes for November 9, 2018 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:15 PM by President Don Phelps followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
Officers in attendance  
                                                                                                                             
President -Don Phelps 
Vice President -Tim Kash                                                               
Secretary -Kathy Silvers 
Past President -John Shurtz 
Founders-Sam & Connie Giamarvo 
Sam Ramsey Treasurer- Not in attendance 
 
  
Welcome new members Larry & Cindy Kersher, not in attendance. 
  
Thanks to Kathy Ramsey, Lorrie & Lindi, & Sharon Phelps for Table set up. 
  
Approval of minutes, Pat Swan /Dick Potter 
  
Approval of Treasurers Report Bob Cathey/Pat Swan 
  
Old Business: $312.00 from Four Wheel Parts. 
Trail Ratings will be on the web site under “Trail Leader” button. 
  
New Business: Reminder of equipment repair and inspections 
  
Giveaways: Thank you to Griots Garage for donating a car care kit to winner of Jeep 
Rodeo. 
  
Moab Recap-Report on Report on trail damage, roll over and broken shoulder. 
Reminder given…If you think you need a spotter it is the drivers responsibility to ask for 
one. Trail leader training sessions will be given and protacol set for mechanical 
breakdowns.  We need more photographers. 
  
Dave Dahl was unavailable to take orders for SWAG. 
Next ride is Way out Back to Crown King Led by Don. 
Mid Season Rally to be held in Laughlin, Jan 17-19 , Via 93 by Wickiup to Kingman, 
followed by Oatman and Route 66 Museum. 
Don & Sharon are sponsoring a Christmas dinner to be held  at 2:00PM Christmas Day 
at the Chuckwagon, with gift exchange. All are welcome. 
Motion to adjourn (6:45 PM) Sam and Phil Bullock 
 
Respectfully submitted Kathy Silvers 


